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CUNDLES NEIGHBOURHOOD RESURFACING 
 

START DATE: OCTOBER 14, 2025 
END DATE: NOVEMBER 15, 2025 

Timeline is subject to change. 
 
The City of Barrie (City) will be completing upgrades within Mapleton Park as part of the 
Cundles Neighbourhood Resurfacing Project and has awarded the contract to Lisbon 
Paving Co. Limited (Lisbon Paving). 
 
This work is part of City Council’s approved 2025 budget and aligns with the Council’s 
strategic plan to update and improve City Infrastructure. 

   
MAP OF THE WORK AREA 

 

 
 

WORK DETAILS 
 
Lisbon Paving’s work includes:  

• Removal of the existing asphalt pathway and interlocking brick; 
• Installation of a new, widened asphalt pathway; 
• Removal and localized repairs of the existing concrete playground curb; and 
• Installation of new, concrete sidewalk ramps and tactile plates. 

 



WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION  
 
You may experience inconveniences such as, dust, noise, and short delays. The City will 
make efforts to reduce impacts, and your patience is appreciated. 

 

 

Road and Sidewalk Access: 
Pedestrian access along local roads, adjacent to the park, will be 
maintained during construction.  
Mapleton Park will be closed October 14, 2025, to November 15, 
2025. 
Local roads will be open to traffic at all times, barring any unforeseen 
circumstances. 
Access for emergency vehicles will always be maintained. 

 

Safety: 
The Contractor is required to conduct work in a safe manner, such 
as using traffic cones and fencing off excavations. Please use extra 
caution around the construction zone to ensure everyone’s safety. 

 
MORE INFORMATION  

 
If you have any questions or comments regarding this construction project, please 
contact: 
 

Jenny Rae 
Engineering Contract Administrator 
705-739-4220 ext. 4444 
Jenny.rae@barrie.ca 

 
 

or 

Robert Peacock, C.E.T. 
Engineering Inspector  
705-739-4220 ext. 4804  
Robert.peacock@barrie.ca 

 
Information on other Infrastructure projects can be found by visiting barrie.ca/Roadwork 
or, by contacting Service Barrie, 705-726-4242. 
 


